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Important Dates

February
Tues 21 - Year 8 Casey Tech Excursion

                - Year 7 Immunisations 

Thurs 23 - Year 9 Volleyball

March 
Fri 3 - Year 7-8 Volleyball 

Tues 7 - Secondary Division Swimming

Wed 8 - Parent Helper Information Session

Thurs 9 - School Photo Day

Mon 13 - Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tues 14 - Year 6 Scienceworks Excursion

School Update

We are looking for Parents/Guardians 

who may be interested in volunteering 

their time to help raise funds for our 

College.

The Timbarra Fundraising Committee 

organise fundraising events through-

out the year including our annual 

Easter, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day 

stalls and raffle. 

If you are interested in joining the 

Fundaising Committee please email 

timbarra.p9@education.vic.gov.au

17th February 2023

Message from the Principal

Dear parents and carers,

We have had a great start to the school year. Our Preps and new students have settled in very well and their enthusiasm is 
very contagious! Our new members of staff have also settled in well and have embraced our learning community. 

2023 TIMBARRA P-9 SCHOOL CAPTAINS
I am happy to announce our 2023 School Captains – Mitchell Rice and Chloe Meddis as well as our Vice Captains – Oscar Turn-
er and Leia Ricci. I would like to congratulate those students who wrote and delivered captaincy speeches in front of their 
peers. It was a courageous undertaking! The next step will be determining our House Captains and members of the Student 
Representative Council. Good luck to all applicants.

COUNCIL ELECTIONS
Council Election information has been sent to our school community. I am grateful for the membership and service of all the 
council members. Together with the staff, parents and students, they play a significant part in building this wonderful school 
and its culture. I look forward to inducting our new members at our AGM on Wednesday, 22nd of March.

CURRICULUM DAY 
Please be aware that we have a Curriculum (student free) Day scheduled for Friday, 31st of March. Staff will be undertaking 
Berry Street Educational Model professional learning over the course of the day. This will be the third of four modules that 
make up the suite. If you would like to learn more about the Berry Street Educational Model, please follow this link: Berry 
Street Education Model (BSEM) | Berry Street

FUNDRAISING
On Wednesday, I met with two representatives of the College’s Fundraising committee to discuss funds raised in 2022 and 
upcoming events. We also discussed ways that funds may be used to purchase resources for our students, develop facilities 
and improve the school grounds. In order to successfully run events, the committee would like to invite members of the com-
munity to volunteer. Please contact the office on 9704 2744, if you would like to provide your assistance!

COMMUNICATION 
At Timbarra, we have a number of ways that we communicate with our community. These include: our regularly published 
newsletter, Compass, and Facebook. This is in addition to targeted communication from members of the leadership team. 
We encourage you to check Compass regularly and read the school newsletter as both modes of communication contain 
important information. 

To ensure that you are aware of upcoming school events, a special post will be made each Friday outlining the following 
week’s events. This will commence on Friday, 24th of February. 
The College has engaged a publicity and marketing company to develop a new website for the College. We are currently 
working on the ‘shell’ of the website with the aim of having the completed website go ‘live’ at the beginning of Term 2. A key 
feature of the website will be a Virtual 360ْ tour of the College that was filmed towards the end of last year. Please follow the 
link to have an inside look of our wonderful College: Timbarra P-9 College - Virtual Tour (venue3d.com.au)

CHANGE OF DETAILS
 As we embark on the new school year, it is important that any changes to personal details, including any medical updates, 
change of address and phone numbers and emergency contacts are communicated to our office staff.

Kind regards,
Cassandra
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Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard 
school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy.

Please take time to remind yourself of the school’s collection statement, found on our website            
www.timbarrap9.vic.edu.au/policies 

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for parents. This 
information is also available in nine community languages:

•Amharic
•Arabic
•Dari 
•Mandarin
•Somali
•Sudanese
•Turkish 
•Urdu
•Vietnamese.

PRIMARY SCHOOL
PRIVACY INFORMATION for parents and carers

During the ordinary course of your child’s attendance at our school, school staff will collect your child’s personal and health information when necessary 
to educate your child, or to support your child’s social and emotional wellbeing or health in the school context. Such information will also be collected 
when required to fulfil a legal obligation, including duty of care, anti-discrimination law and occupational health and safety law. If that information is not 
collected, the school may be unable to provide optimal education or support to your child, or fulfil those legal obligations.

For example, health information may be collected through the school nurse, primary welfare officer or wellbeing staff member. If your child is referred to 
a specific health service at school, such as a Student Support Services officer, the required consent will be obtained. Our school also collects information 
provided by parents and carers through the School Entrance Health Questionnaire (SEHQ) and the Early Childhood Intervention Service (ECIS) Transition 
Form.

Our school may use online tools, such as apps and other software, to effectively collect and manage information about your child for teaching and learn-
ing purposes, parent communication and engagement; student administration; and school management purposes. When our school uses these online 
tools, we take steps to ensure that your child’s information is secure. If you have any concerns about the use of these online tools, please contact us.
School staff will only share your child’s personal or health information with other staff who need to know to enable the school to educate or support your 
child, or fulfil a legal obligation.

When our students transfer to another Victorian government school, personal and health information about that student will be transferred to that next 
school. Transferring this information is in the best interests of our students and assists that next school to provide optimal education and support to 
students.

In some limited circumstances, information may be disclosed outside of the school (and outside of the Department of Education and Training). The 
school will seek your consent for such disclosures unless the disclosure is allowed or mandated by law.

Our school values the privacy of every person. When collecting and managing personal and health information, all school staff must comply with Victori-
an privacy law. For more information about privacy including about how to access personal and health information held by the school about you or your 
child, see our school’s privacy policy: https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx 

Throughout this notice, ‘staff’ includes principals, teachers, Student Support Service officers, youth workers, social workers, nurses and any other allied 
health practitioners and all other staff at our school. This includes employees, agents and service providers (contractors) of the Department, whether 
paid or unpaid.

Throughout this notice, ‘staff’ includes principals, teachers, Student Support Service officers, youth workers, social workers, nurses and any other allied 
health practitioners and all other staff at our school. This includes employees, agents and service providers (contractors) of the Department, whether 
paid or unpaid.
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SECONDARY SCHOOL ENROLMENT PRIVACY   COLLECTION STATEMENT 
Privacy information for parents and carers

During the ordinary course of your child’s attendance at our school, school staff will collect your child’s personal and health information when 
necessary to educate your child, or to support your child’s social and emotional wellbeing or health. Such information will also be collected when 
required to fulfil a legal obligation, including duty of care, anti-discrimination law and occupational health and safety law. If that information is not 
collected, the school may be unable to provide optimal education or support to your child, or fulfil those legal obligations.

For example, health information may be collected through the school nurse, primary welfare officer or wellbeing staff member. If your child is 
referred to a specific health service at school, such as a Student Support Service officer, or school-engaged psychologist, the required consent will 
be obtained. 

Our school may use online tools, such as apps and other software, to effectively collect and manage information about your child for teaching and 
learning purposes, parent communication and engagement; student administration; and school management purposes. When our school uses 
these online tools, we takes steps to ensure that your child’s information is secure. If you have any concerns about the use of these online tools, 
please contact us.

School staff will only share your child’s personal or health information with other staff who need to know to enable the school to educate or sup-
port your child, or fulfil a legal obligation.

When our students transfer to another Victorian government school, personal and health information about that student will be transferred to 
that next school. Transferring this information is in the best interests of our students and assists that next school to provide optimal education and 
support to students.

In some limited circumstances, information may be disclosed outside of the school (and outside of the Department of Education and Training). The 
school will seek your consent for such disclosures unless the disclosure allowed or mandated by law.

Our school values the privacy of every person. When collecting and managing personal and health information, all school staff must comply with 
Victorian privacy law. For more information about privacy including about how to access personal and health information held by the school about 
you or your child, see our school’s privacy policy: https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx 

Throughout this notice, ‘staff’ includes principals, teachers, Student Support Service officers, youth workers, social workers, nurses and any other 
allied health practitioners and all other staff at our school. This includes employees, agents and service providers (contractors) of the Department, 
whether paid or unpaid.

Throughout this notice, ‘staff’ includes principals, teachers, Student Support Service officers, youth workers, social workers, nurses and any other 
allied health practitioners and all other staff at our school. This includes employees, agents and service providers (contractors) of the Department, 
whether paid or unpaid.



7

Students have the opportunity of participating in one of three choirs in 2023:

	 Junior Choir (P – Grade 3)
	 Intermediate Choir (Grade 4 – Grade 6)
	 Senior Choir (Years 7 – 9).

Junior Choir (P – Grade 3)
Who with? Mrs. Sullivan

Where? Primary Music Classroom
When? Thursdays during recess

Intermediate Choir (Grade 4 – Grade 6)
Who with? Ms. Assetta

Where? Secondary Music Classroom
When? Fridays during recess

Senior Choir (Years 7 – 9)
Who with? Ms. Assetta

Where? Secondary Music Classroom
When? Fridays during lunchtime
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*Please note the Diary Dates are subject to change 
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